## Letter to the Editor

## Dear Editor.

I am writing in support of Amy Morrin Bello for our next State Legislator. While I am saddened to hear that Russ Morin will not be running again, I cannot think of a better candidate than Amy. Amy has been on our Town Council for the past five years, served as Wethersfield Mayor for two years and is currently the Minority Leader in Wethersfield.

As Wethersfield's prior mayor, Amy was instrumental in creating efficiencies in Town government, attracting new businesses which encouraged economic development, funded our schools, thereby giving the Board of Education the ability to provide innovation and technology to our students. While I do not have children in the school system, I believe this to be a very important undertaking for the future of our society. Another very important success during Amy's tenure as mayor was the preservation of open space, a rare commodity these days.

As our State Representative, Amy will support affordable healthcare for all citizens of Wethersfield and the state. She will support the capping of out-of-pocket prescription drug costs that have gone through the roof. She is also dedicated to working toward encouraging businesses into our state, in addition to supporting workers throughout this state.

I believe Amy to be an inclusive, caring candidate. Her experience will make her an excellent State Representative for Wethersfield. She will be a breath of fresh air for Wethersfield, the Legislature, and the State of Connecticut.

## Laila Mandour